

SAMPLE FINAL TEST 1

A. PHONETICS

I. Choose the word with a different way of pronunciation in the under-lined part.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------------------|----------------------------|----------------------------|-------------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>f</u> ear | B. <u>r</u> epeat | C. <u>i</u> dea | D. <u>r</u> eally |
| 2. A. <u>th</u> ere | B. <u>th</u> eme | C. <u>th</u> irsty | D. <u>th</u> row |
| 3. A. warm <u>th</u> | B. <u>b</u> reath <u>e</u> | C. <u>to</u> oth | D. <u>fo</u> ur <u>th</u> |
| 4. A. sm <u>a</u> rt | B. <u>a</u> ctive | C. <u>a</u> rt | D. <u>c</u> ard |
| 5. A. <u>t</u> own | B. <u>c</u> rowd | C. <u>t</u> ower | D. <u>p</u> ostcard |
| 6. A. <u>f</u> ather | B. <u>th</u> ank | C. <u>bo</u> th | D. <u>e</u> ar <u>th</u> |
| 7. A. clip | B. <u>g</u> ive | C. <u>tw</u> ice | D. stupid |
| 8. A. <u>t</u> ravel | B. <u>m</u> atch | C. <u>f</u> antastic | D. <u>e</u> duc <u>a</u> tion |
| 9. A. <u>f</u> avorite | B. <u>a</u> nimal | C. <u>ch</u> annel | D. <u>p</u> rogram <u>m</u> e |
| 10. A. play <u>e</u> d | B. frighten <u>e</u> d | C. excite <u>d</u> | D. bore <u>d</u> |
| 11. A. <u>h</u> and | B. <u>a</u> rm | C. <u>bl</u> ack | D. gymn <u>a</u> st |
| 12. A. lemo <u>n</u> ade | B. tomat <u>o</u> | C. <u>s</u> oda | D. <u>c</u> old |
| 13. A. <u>th</u> irsty | B. <u>t</u> ired | C. <u>f</u> ried | D. <u>r</u> ice |
| 14. A. <u>W</u> hat | B. <u>W</u> here | C. <u>W</u> hen | D. <u>W</u> ho |
| 15. A. orange <u>s</u> | B. noodl <u>e</u> s | C. egg <u>s</u> | D. vegetabl <u>e</u> s |
| 16. A. delici <u>o</u> us | B. lik <u>e</u> | C. nic <u>e</u> | D. fin <u>e</u> |
| 17. A. postc <u>a</u> rd | B. <u>c</u> ome | C. <u>h</u> ome | D. <u>s</u> o |
| 18. A. mot <u>o</u> r | B. m <u>o</u> ney | C. sh <u>o</u> w | D. rob <u>o</u> t |
| 19. A. <u>n</u> ear | B. <u>b</u> ear | C. <u>i</u> dea | D. <u>a</u> pp <u>e</u> ar |
| 20. A. <u>h</u> ere | B. <u>s</u> eries | C. <u>s</u> ph <u>e</u> re | D. <u>th</u> ere |
| 21. A. <u>m</u> atch | B. squ <u>a</u> re | C. <u>b</u> adminton | D. <u>g</u> randfather |
| 22. A. <u>p</u> rogram <u>m</u> e | B. sp <u>o</u> rt | C. <u>m</u> ost | D. sh <u>o</u> w |
| 23. A. <u>th</u> irty | B. <u>th</u> em | C. <u>bo</u> th | D. <u>th</u> eme |
| 24. A. sched <u>u</u> le | B. <u>w</u> hen | C. <u>r</u> ed | D. comed <u>y</u> |
| 25. A. bro <u>th</u> er | B. <u>th</u> rough | C. <u>th</u> en | D. <u>w</u> ea <u>th</u> er |

B. LANGUAGE FOCUS:

I. Choose the best option to complete each sentence. Circle A, B or C.

1. I was at Jame's party yesterday but I ____ you there.

- A. don't see B. not saw C. didn't see

2. _____ you play badminton with Minh last Sunday?

- A. Did B. Do C. Does
3. _____ a beautiful flower!
- A. How B. What C. Which
4. Ha Noi is a big city. _____ not easy to find your way there.
- A. It B. It's C. Its
5. Oh no, these are my pencils. _____ are over there!
- A. You B. Your C. Yours
6. Thanh likes _____ weather because he can go swimming.
- A. hot B. cold C. rainy
7. Kate: How _____ do you play computer games? Nick: Two or three times a week.
- B. often B. many C. long
8. You will need a good _____ to play tennis.
- A. rope B. racket C. basket
9. Many girls and womenaerobics to keep fit.
- A. play B. go C. do
10. When you go swimming, you should wear _____ to protect your eyes
- A. pedals B. skis C. goggles
11. I usually play football when I have _____.
- A. spare time B. good time C. no time D. times
12. In team sports, the two teams _____ against each other in order to get the better score.
- A. are B. do C. make D. compete
13. _____ draw on the walls and tables, please.
- A. Do B. Don't C. Should D. Shouldn't
14. Nam plays sports very often, so he looks very _____.
- A. sport B. sports C. sporty D. sporting
15. Last summer, I _____ fishing with my uncle in the afternoon.
- A. go B. went C. goes D. going
16. Have you ever _____ to London?
- A. be B. being C. been D. gone
17. People in Tokyo are very polite _____ friendly.
- A. or B. and C. but D. so

18. Do you know _____ drink in Viet Nam?
 A. popular B. more popular
 C. more and more popular D. the most popular
19. When we were in Stockholm, we had coffee and cakes _____ a coffee shop _____ the Old Town.
 A. on - on B. at - at C. in - in D. on - at
20. The Eiffel Tower is the most _____ landmark in the world.
 A. visit B. visiting C. visited D. to visit
21. Super cars will _____ water in the future.
 A. go by B. run at C. run on D. travel by
22. The robot will _____ of the flowers in the garden.
 A. take care B. take note C. be careful D. carry
23. The house will have a super mart TV to _____ the e-mails.
 A. send and post B. send and receive C. get and take D. receive and get
24. _____ pencils and raper, every student will have a computer.
 A. By B. Instead C. Instead of D. At
25. We might have a _____ TV to watch TV programmes from space.
 A. wireless B. remote C. automatic D. local
26. My brother wants to become a _____ to tell TV viewers what the weather is like.
 A. newspaper B. actor C. weatherman D. producer
27. TV _____ can join in some game shows through telephone or by mail.
 A. people B. weatherman C. newsreaders D. viewers
28. _____ are films by pictures, not real people and often for children.
 A. Documentaries B. Love stories C. Cartoons D. Detective stories
29. Are there any good programs _____ teenagers on TV tonight?
 A. to B. for C. of D. with
30. My father works late tomorrow, so he will _____ the first part of the film on VTV1.
 A. miss B. lose C. forget D. cut

II. Find a mistake in the four underlined parts A, B, C or D of each sentence

1. What do you compare the time you spend watching TV to the time you spend on other activities?
 A B C D

2. Hoang didn't win the race because of he ran too slowly.
A B C D
3. Where performance in the concert was the most interesting?
A B C D
4. Tom wants to go overseas and he does not have enough money.
A B C D
5. Last summer my parents buyed me a lot of different gifts.
A B C D
6. There was many people standing on the street.
A B C D
7. I ate noodles for dinner but I wasn't eat anything for lunch.
A B C D
8. The food was delicious, but most things didn't cheap.
A B C D
9. Did your uncle took you to watch the football match last week?
A B C D
10. Yesterday, my mother buys a new bicycle for me.
A B C D

III. Give the correct form of the words given to complete the sentences.

- | | |
|--|-------------|
| 1. She won an international sports | (COMPETE). |
| 2. People to use computers about 50 years ago. | (START) |
| 3. I think sports and games are very..... | (USE) |
| 4. Mekong River is than Red River | (LONG) |
| 5. Duong played table tennis with Duy yesterday, and he | (WIN) |
| 6. A popular programme has a lot of | (VIEW) |
| 7. There is a picture on the wall | (BEAUTY) |
| 8. This is the pagoda in our country | (OLD) |
| 9. I love film like Happy Feet and Coco. | (ANIMATE) |
| 10. My father often watches They're so funny. | (COMEDY) |
| 11. My brother to play games when he was small. | (NOT/LIKE) |
| 12. This film is very I don't want to watch it. | (BORE) |
| 13. We learn a lot from Discovery Channel. This channel is | (EDUCATION) |
| 14. Phong and Hung are talking about | (DIFFER) |
| 15. The people in my city are and helpful. | (FRIEND) |

C. READING

I. Read the following passage and fill each blank with a suitable word.

are - for - gets - team - against - is

There are two main kinds of sports: (1) _____ sports and individual sports. Team sports (2) _____ such sports as baseball, basketball and volleyball. Team sports require two separate teams. The teams play (3) _____ each other in order to get the better score. (4) _____ example, in a football game, if team A gets 4 points and team B (5) _____ 2 points, team A wins the game. Team sports are sometimes called competitive sports.

II. Read the following passage and choose the best answer to each of the questions.

Rebecca Stevens

Rebecca Stevens was the first woman to climb Mount Everest. Before she went up the highest mountain in the world, she was a journalist and lived in south London.

In 1993, Rebecca left her job and her family and travelled to Asia with some other climbers. She found that life on Everest is very difficult. "You must carry everything on your back," she explained, "so you can only take things that you will need. You can't wash on the mountain, and in the end I didn't even take a toothbrush. I am usually a clean person but there is no water, only snow. Water is very heavy so you only take enough to drink!"

Rebecca became famous when she reached the top of Mount Everest on May 17, 1993. After that, she wrote a book about the trip, and people often asked her to talk about it. She got a new job too, on a science programme on television.

1. Where was Rebecca Stevens from?
A. England B. Asia C. Everest D. The South
2. Before she climbed Everest, Rebecca Stevens was a _____.
A. journalist B. traveller C. scientist D. climber
3. Why did Rebecca Stevens become famous?
A. She found that life on Everest is very difficult.
B. She got a new job on television.
C. She was the first woman to climb Mount Everest.
D. She left her job and her family and travelled to Asia.
4. Life on Everest is very difficult because _____.
A. there are no toothbrushes
B. it is very high
C. you can't take things with you

- D. there is no water there
5. After 1993, Rebecca had a _____.
A. television B. new job C. new book D. programme

III. Read the passage and do the tasks below.

WHO WANTS TO BE A MILLIONAIRE?

One of the most popular quiz programmes on television in the world is called *Who Wants To Be A Millionaire?* In Britain, the quiz master is Chris Tarrant. He asks the contestants fifteen questions. The first questions are easy but later they are more difficult. If you can answer the fourteenth question, you can win £500,000. You can win a million pounds if you can answer the last question. Of course, the last question is very difficult.

All the questions on *Who Wants To Be A Millionaire?* are multiple-choice questions. After you hear the question, you see four answers. Only one answer is correct. You have to choose the correct answer. If you don't know the answer to a question, there are three ways you can get help: you can ask the quizmaster to take away two wrong answers; you can ask the studio audience which answer is right; or you can telephone a friend and ask for help. You can only do these things once. Very few people win the million pounds. The first person won a million pounds one year after the programme started.

Today, *Who Wants To Be A Millionaire?* can be seen in more than 100 countries and is now the world's most popular quiz programme.

1. Who is the quizmaster in Britain?

.....

2. How many questions do you have to answer?

.....

3. How much do you win for the fourteenth question?

.....

4. How many ways can you get help?

.....

IV. Read the passage and choose the best answer (A, B or C) to each statement.

Da Nang is one of the most peaceful cities in Viet Nam with a lot of beautiful beaches. This is a wonderful place for those who love seas and enjoy fresh air. Life here is not so busy as that in Ho Chi Minh City. It is not only a beautiful city but also a safe place to live in. Every evening, after work, you can easily catch the sight of families riding to the beach, leaving their motorbikes. They believe that their vehicles will still be there when they come back. There is no beggar here and the air is fresh. Another good thing is the food. If you love sea food, Da

Nang will be the right choice. The food here is very fresh and the price is cheaper than that in Ho Chi Minh City.

1. Da Nang is a good place for sea lovers.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't mention

2. The life in Da Nang is busier than that in Ho Chi Minh City.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't mention

3. There are beautiful mountains in Da Nang.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't mention

4. It is not expensive to buy seafood in Da Nang City.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't mention

5. Da Nang is not only peaceful but also beautiful.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Doesn't mention

V. Read the passage and choose the best word (A, B or C) to put in each space.

Hoi An is one of the (1) towns in Viet Nam. It (2) on the lower section of the Thu Bon river. It is a very beautiful town with a s lot of colour (3) which are hung (4) the town. Hoi An is famous for one-(5) tailoring. Customers order clothes (6) the morning and get them in the (7) The price is not really (8)..... . If you want to find the place of the (9) time, Hoi An is a (10) choice.

1. A. newer

B. newest

C. oldest

2. A. are

B. is

C. are being

3. A. lanterns

B. stars

C. balloons

4. A. on

B. around

C. up

5. A. month

B. week

C. day

6. A. at

B. in

C. on

7. A. night

B. afternoon

C. evening

8. A. expensive

B. cheap

C. more expensive

9. A. modern

B. old

C. new

10. A. best

B. worst

C. good

VI. Read about Da Nang City and answer the questions.

Da Nang has a population of nearly 800,000 people. The Han River flows through the city. The city part on the east bank is newest and more spacious. The city part on the west bank is more crowded. There are five bridges across the river. The Han River Bridge is the newest one now. The cost of living in Da Nang is the lowest in the Cental Viet Nam. Da Nang has

many beaches. Among them, Non Nuoc Beach is one of the most beautiful beaches in the world. But walking in the street on a summer after is not a good idea in Da Nang. There are not many trees so there are not many shadows. It is often very hot at noon.

Questions:

1. What is the population of Da Nang?

.....

2. Which part of the city is more spacious?

.....

3. Which part of the city is more crowded?

.....

4. Which bridge is the newest?

.....

5. What is Non Nuoc Beach like?

.....

D. WRITING

I. Rewrite the sentences.

1. The last time we saw her was on Christmas day.

We haven't
.....

2. I haven't eaten this kind of food before.

This is
.....

3. It started raining an hour ago.

It has
.....

4. We haven't visited my grandfather for two months.

The last time
.....

5. I have studied English for three years.

I began
.....

6. My father's favourite sport is tennis.

My father likes
.....

7. My mother is a fast swimmer.

My mother
.....

8. Lien doesn't like doing sport very much.

Lien isn't very interested
.....

9. Minh plays football very well.

Minh is very good
.....

10. We do a lot of outdoor activities in summer.

We take part in

11. There are three interesting films on VTV3 today.
Today VTV3 has.....

12. You can visit Universal Studios where they make films in Hollywood.
The place where they make.....

13. My favourite programme on TV is cartoons.
I like.....

14. A man in Sri Lanka watches TV more than any other man in the world.
Nobody.....

15. 99% of households in America have at least one TV.
Nearly all.....

6. My brother hasn't seen his best friend for nearly five years.
It's

7. When did you start learning English?
How long

8. We started living here fifteen years ago.
We have

9. The last time she visited me was five years ago.
She hasn't

10. I last wrote to my uncle in July.
I haven't

11. It's long time since we became close friend.
We have

12. Minh began to collect stamps in 2000.
Minh has

II . Write a passage, using the cues

- Football / seem / most popular game / England //
- Young / old / all / fond / watch / it //.
- Important-matches / place / weekends //.
- As soon / game / begin / people / start / shout / cheer / one side / other //.
- Some even / begin / throw / thing / and / fight //.

6. Stop/ do / things / game / finish //.

III . Write a passage, using the cues

Dear Huong and Lan,

It's Ho Chi Minh City!

(1) I/ having/ a good time /here!

(2)The sun/ shining/ all the time.

(3)The streets/ be/ very crowded/ but beautiful.....

(4)The people here/ be/ so friendly.

(5)I / visit/ Ben Thanh Market and Duc Ba cathedral. It's fantastic.

(6)Tomorrow I/ go/ to Nha Rong Harbor.

Wish you were here.

Love.

Mai.